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Our chapter website addresshttp://www.640.eaachapter.org/

Our 33 Year!

This Mont's Meeting: COMDINed Chapter Christmas Party

With UL Chapter 75.
Saturday, December 8, 2012, 12:00 PM
Merrill Airport Maintenance Hangar

At the Merrill Airport

Merrill, WI

Please bring a _dish to passd also a_dessert to pas¥.ou should probably put your name on

any bowls or utensils that you bring so you will are to get them back. We will be meeting withr ou
friends from UL Chapter 75. Come and enjoy a gaimme. (Volunteers are welcome to arrive early to

help set up tables and chairs.)

Last month’s meeting minutes:
EAA CHAPTER 640, HAYMEADOW FLYERS
Bob Mohr’s hangar on the Wausau airport

Meeting: We had 15 members and guests at the meeting
in Bob’s hangar. The meeting was called to ordegr b
President Keith Mathews at 12:44 after we ate tteatg
lunch provided by Bob. Bob was thanked for thechun
Minutes: Keith asked if there were any corrections or
additions to the October minutes, as printed in the
November edition of the Haymeadow Flyer. Therendei
none, a motion was made by Bob Mohr to accept the
minutes and the motion was seconded by Don Wiridte
motion passed.

Treasurer's Report: Keith asked if there were any
additions or corrections to the October Treasur@gport,

as printed in the November edition of the Haymeadow
Flyer. There being none, a motion was made by Wyat
Chmiel to accept the Treasurer's Report and theiomot
was seconded by Bob Mohr. The motion passed.

New members and guests: No new members were
present, but Clifford Hatz attended the meeting gsest.

Old Business: Keith explained that due to the low number
of members present (only six) at the October mgeitin



Wisconsin Rapids, he felt that a new vote shouldaken

to confirm the election of our Chapter 640 officdcs
2013 — 2014. The nominating committee has nomihate
the following for officers, and no one from the
membership has submitted any other
nomination:

President: Bob Mohr
Vice President: Wyatt Chmiel
Secretary & Treasurer: Syd Cohen

Don Winch made a motion to do a unanimous voteafor
the members that were nominated. Someone secdnided
motion (sorry, | didn’'t write their name down) arkle
motion passed. These new officers will take offme
January 1, 2013.

New Business:

Executive Committee— Keith mentioned that we should
also vote for the new members of the Executive
Committee. It presently consists of Harry Gladvpassed
President, Keith Mathews, President, Bob Wylie, eVic
President, Syd Cohen, Secretary & Treasurer, JaeisNo
and Terry Oestreich. With the new officers, the&ixive
Committee changes so Keith will be Past Presidgah
Mohr will be President, Wyatt Chmiel will be Vice
President, and Syd will remain as Secretary andsiner.
Joe Norris will remain on the Executive Committew a
Dave Conrad will be a new member.

Chili Fun Day and 2013 meeting schedule Bob passed
out flyers for the Wausau Chili Fun Day 2013 to the
members. (See below.) Bob also suggested thdtolke
the January Chapter 640 meeting after the Chili Bay.
This was felt to be a good idea. Bob also felt thve
should skip the February meeting. Syd said he dvbobt
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the March meeting. The April meeting has been held
Stevens Point for the past number of years, and baesn
said that we should hold it there again. Katy Wisaid

she would like to hold the May meeting at theirsgratrip

on May 19. Terry Oestreich said he would like toven

his meeting from September to July because Septembe
weather is usually cold. The rest of the calendifirbe
determined later.

ELT discussion —A discussion was held about the 406
Emergency Locator Transmitters. Keith reminded
everyone that the 121.5 frequency is not monitdngdhe
Search And Rescue satellites, but the new 406 émxjuis
monitored. He said that the new ELT units transomit
406 and 121.5, so not only do the satellites rectie 406
signal, the Civil Air Patrol also receives the 2 %ignal
with their equipment. The current price of 406 E4 as
come down to less than $600 for a unit without GPS
transmission, and the ones that also transmit @B&ibn
are about $2000.

Improving our Chapter — Bob Mohr passed out
envelopes, each containing a blank sheet of pagrdd,
asked the members to submit a few ideas which would
make our Chapter better. If you were not at theting

you are asked to submit any new ideas to Syd’s lemai
address asydlois@charter.nedr to his postal address at
705 Kent Street, Wausau, WI 54403, and Syd wiispa
them along to Bob.

Adjournment: A motion was made by Wyatt Chmiel to
adjourn the meeting and Bob Wylie seconded the anoti
The meeting was adjourned at 1:20 pm.

Next meeting: Our next meeting will be the Combined
Chapter Christmas Party at the Merrill Airport on
December 8.
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2013 CHILI FUN DAY

SATURDAY, JANUARY 26, 2013
WAUSAU DOWNTOWN AIRPORT
(AUW)
COME JOIN YOUR FRIENDS FOR
FOOD AND FUN
11 AM UNTIL IT'S GONE
SKI PLANES WELCOME!
CALL 715-848-6000 FOR CONDITIONS
OR VISIT US ON FACEBOOK AT
flywausau.com
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Stripes and spiders — not a combination most people The red, white and blue airplane sports small black
would think of when designing a paint scheme for a spiders and the name “Miss Muffet” emblazoned on
vintage airplane, but that's exactly what Merrill and the side.
MaDonna McMahan of Wausau, Wis., decided to do “Miss Muffet was what Dad called me when | was a

when they painted their 1941 Stearman . little kid and | was in trouble,” MaDonna said.



“When Merrill and | started going together, Merrill
was a submariner in the Navy, and he heard my Dad
call me Miss Muffet one time. Merrill had an engine
on the submarine that gave him trouble, so he put a
placard on it that read ‘Miss Muffet’ because it was a
tradition that guys named the engines. When we

restored the Stearman we decided Miss Muffet was a
good name for it.”

Buying the Stearman grew out of a wish.

“Just after getting our licenses in a Cessna 150 in
1981, Merrill said he had always wanted to loop a
Stearman,” MaDonna said.

That Thanksgiving the pair were visiting family in
Franklin, Indiana, when they met Steve Alcorn, who
was connected with the Stearman community and
would later go on to fly with the Red Baron Squadron.
They asked him if he knew of any Stearman that
were for sale. “None were available at the time, but
around Christmas Steve called me and said that
someone at Franklin wanted to sell his Stearman and
would we be interested,” Merrill recalled. “We took
our good friend John Hatz, designer and builder of
the Hatz biplane, with us in January 1982 to check it

out. We had hoped to take a familiarization ride, but
the weather was cold and foggy that day. Imagine
two new Cessna 150 pilots standing in the fog in front
of a hangar as it opens to reveal a 10-foot-tall biplane
with a 225-hp round engine high above your head.
Speechless.

“On the way home, John assured us that it ‘was what
he said it was,’ and we made the decision to
purchase it,” he continued. “I said that if we did not do
it, we would always wonder, ‘what if?’



The couple asked Hatz to go back to Indiana in
February to pick up the new plane for them at
Indianapolis International Airport.

“That's where it went for the annual,” Merrill said. “It
was supposed to be warm, but John got delayed and
the weather turned cold again. Because the airplane
had no radio, they stopped all of the traffic at Indy for
five minutes while they gave John the light signal to
take off.”

The two freshly-minted Cessna 150 pilots put their
efforts into getting checked out in the vintage
taildragger.

“It took us each 13 hours to get checked out, and we
wore out a set of new tires,” MaDonna recalled. “John
said that if we were going to fly at an airport with
pavement, we had to learn on pavement.”

It was a challenge, added Merrill, going from the
tricycle gear 100-hp Cessna to the taildragger with
the 225 Lycoming R-680 engine, but they did it,
becoming the latest in what they are sure is a long
line of aviators trained in the airplane.

According to Merrill, the airplane was a training
platform for hundreds of pilots. “The airplane rolled
out of the factory in 1941. It served in the military

prior to Pearl Harbor and was mustered out in 1945
and sold under the war surplus act. It served the
whole war, so it is a true veteran.”

After the war, the airplane passed through the hands
of several owners. One of them was a dentist from
Oregon, who took the Stearman to airshows to
promote good dentistry for children.



“He painted the Pink Panther holding a toothbrush on
the rudder,” said MaDonna.

When the McMahans got it, the airplane had a civilian
paint job. “The airplane started out with white wings

and a blue fuselage and we flew it 10 to 13 years like
that,” Merrill explained. “When we put it back together
we kept the paint job, except we added the red stripe

down the side.”

The airplane’s details, such as the 1938-era
Stearman logo and the spiders, are vinyl decals. The
spiders are easy to miss as they are embedded in the
blue paint. The McMahans added a placard to the

front cockpit that says “Today is your lucky day” in
homage to the dentist because he used to say that to
the children he gave rides to. There is also a placard
in memory of John Hatz on the side of the plane.

In the cockpits there are are pair of stuffed aviator
bears, gifts from friends. “The bears accompany us to
Oshkosh every year,” said MaDonna.



When asked why they didn’t turn the airplane back
into a World War ll-era trainer, the McMahans just
laugh, noting that the Stearman, like so many others
from that generation, is retired. Today the mission of
the grand old biplane is flying around on the

weekends,
gatherings.

stopping at airport breakfasts and
“You can eat your way across Wisconsin!” MaDonna
laughs.

In July, however, you'll probably find them at

AirVenture, parked in the Vintage Aircraft area.

CHAPTER 640 T-SHIRTS

If you have not yet ordered yours, but want to hame, please
preferences.
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Frank Christensen to Speak at EAA
Wright Brothers Memorial Banquet

Christen Eagle

Frank Christensen
November 1, 2012 On December 14, EAA will of the Wright Brothers' first powered flight at
welcome Frank Christensen, innovative pioneer  Kitty Hawk, North Carolina.

in the homebuilt kit movement, as keynote

speaker at the annual Wright Brothers Memorial  In 1978, Christensen unveiled his Christen Eagle
Banquet. The banquet, held in the Founders Il kit, the first truly complete kit aircraft that

Wing of the EAA AirVenture Museum in revolutionized the homebuilt movement. His
Oshkosh, commemorates the 109th anniversary

unique approach made the hands-on challenge of Christensen's prototype Christen Eagle II, which
building an airplane a simpler, more achievable he donated to the EAA AirVenture Museum in
project for the novice builder. 2011, is the centerpiece of a new exhibit under
construction that will be dedicated during the
reception at this year's banquet. Funded by EAA



Lifetime members Lewis Shaw and John

Dunham (a Christen Eagle builder), the new
exhibit will allow museum visitors to

understand, appreciate, and be inspired by the kit
approach to building aircratft.

As Dunham shared, "The kit came with 24
manuals and every possible part needed to build.
It even had the razor needed to open the shrink
wrap!"

Added Shaw, "[Christensen] also opened the
doors to thousands of new EAA members who
dreamed of flying aerobatics, but did not have
the equipment or time to begin from scratch. He
set a new and exciting standard for quality and
design in homebuilding that has not been
exceeded but has become the mark to emulate.”

Honoring the spirit and achievements of the
Wright brothers is a tradition at EAA. Like

Orville and Wilbur Wright, many men and

women whose pioneering spirit, desire to
innovate solutions to current challenges and open
the door to the development of technologies,

help further our dreams to fly. As a grassroots
movement, motivating and even facilitating
individual entrepreneurs is part of the
organization's DNA.

Tickets are $50 for EAA members and guest,
$60 for non-members/guest, and include the
reception and exhibit dedication, full-service
dinner, and evening prograiReserve your
tickets onlineor call 920-426-6823. We look
forward to seeing you in Oshkosh!

DEPRESSED BECAUSE WINTER IS ALMOST HERE, RUINING TH E
EVENINGS?
WELL, SMILE AGAIN! WE ARE HOLDING

FLYING MOVIE NIGHT

EVERY TUESDAY NIGHT 6:30 PM IN THE TERMINAL AT THE WAUSAU
AIRPORT.

THE DECEMBER 4 MOVIE WILL BE

EAGLES OVER LONDON

STARRING VAN JOHNSON & FREDERICK STAFFORD (1970)



FREE ADMISSION, FREE POPCORN, FREE SODA, FREE HOT CHOCOLATE AND FREE
HOT APPLE CIDER WILL BE SERVED

Donations support the Menominee Range Historical So ciety Invasion Glider Restoration
Project in Iron Mountain, Ml

Upcoming Movies:

DEC. 11, 2012 Fire Birds (1990) Nicolas Cage, Tommy Lee Jones & David Huffrma

DEC. 18, 2012 The Flaming Signal(1933) Noah Beery Jr., Henry B. Walthall & Mischa Auer

DEC. 25, 2012 Clear Skieq1961) Nina Drobysheva, Yevgeny Urbansky & Vitaly Knyayev

JAN. 1, 2013 -20,000 Men a Yeaf1939) Randolph Scott, Preston Foster & Margaret Lidsay
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The flea can jump 350 times
it's body length.
It's like a human jumping
the length of a
football field.
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The Haymeadow Flyer
Newsletter of EAA Chapter 640
Syd Cohen, Newsletter Editor
705 Kent Street

Wausau, WI 54403-6933



